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Question:

Do the requirements for protection of emergency lighting distribution panels and conductors as stated
in Sentences 3.2.7.10.(10) and (11) apply only in high buildings?

Interpretation:

Yes.

Sentence 3.2.7.10.(1) states that electrical and emergency conductors referred to in Clauses (a) to (c)
shall conform to the requirements stated in Sentences (2) to (11). In those Clauses, emergency
lighting is referenced only in Clause (a), which applies only to conductors located within buildings
identified in Article 3.2.6.1, which are high buildings. Clauses (b) and (c) may apply to other buildings
(non-high buildings), but they refer only to conductors for fire pumps and certain mechanical systems,
not for emergency lighting.

Sentence 3.2.7.10.(10) requires a 1 h fire separation for a service room containing a distribution panel
that serves emergency lighting units on other storeys. Sentence 3.2.7.10.(11) requires fire protection
in accordance with Sentence 3.2.7.10.(2) for conductors that serve emergency lighting units located
on other storeys. Both of these Sentences are applicable as referenced in Sentence 3.2.7.10.(1),
which is interpreted to mean that they are applicable only in high buildings.
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Patrick Shek, rEeng. cp, FEC, Committee Chair

The views expressed are the consensus of the joint committee with members representing AIBC, EGBC and BOABC_ which form the 8C Building
Code Interpretation Committee. The Building and Safety Standards Branch, Province of BC and the City of Vancouver participate in the commitiee's
proceedings with respect to interpretations of the BC Building Code. The purpose of the committee is to encourage uniform province wide
interpretation of the BC Building Code. These views should not be considered as the official inlerpretation of legislated requirements based on the
BC Building Code, as final responsibility for an interpretation rests with the local Authority Having Jurisdiction. The views of the joint committee
should not be construed as legal advice.
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